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Ford Street Stopping Up 
Section 116 and Schedule 12 of the Highways Act 1980
NOTICE is given that Coventry City Council as Highway Authority for the City of Coventry intends to apply to Coventry Magistrates Court, 60 Little Park Street, Coventry, CV1 2SQ on Wednesday 3rd August 2022 at 10am for an Order under section 116 of the Highways Act 1980 authorising the stopping up of an area of the highway. 
The area to be stopped up commences at a point of Ford Street bounded by point A, southern side of Ford Street at a point 16.9m west of its junction with Cox Street (easting-433862, northing-279265) point B, northern side of Ford Street at a point 16.9m west of its junction with Cox Street (easting-433866, northing-279279) point C, northern side of Ford Street at a point 69.1m northwest and southwest of its junction with Cox Street (easting-433805, no  rthing-279264) point D, southern side of Ford Street at a point 69.1m northwest and southwest of its junction with Cox Street (easting-433796, northing-279272) on the ground that the highway is unnecessary. The effect of the Order will be to extinguish all public rights of way over the said land.
A copy of the draft Order and Plan showing in crosshatch the area to be stopped up may be inspected free of charge at the Council Offices at Friargate, Station Square, Coventry, CV1 2FL between the hours of 0900 - 1700 Monday to Friday (excluding bank holidays and public holidays) from 27th June 2022 to 25th July 2022 may also be inspected on the Council’s website.
Any person to whom this Notice has been given or who uses the highway specified or who would be aggrieved by the making of the Order may appear before the Magistrates’ Court to raise an objection or make a representation on the application. Any person intending to appear before the Magistrates' Court at the hearing of the application is requested to inform Shamala Evans (Project Manager – Traffic Management Section) at Friargate, Station Square, Coventry, CV1 2FL or via telephone on 024 76976691 or via email at ‘shamala.evans-gadgill@coventry.gov.uk’ before the 25th July 2022 quoting reference ‘Ford Street Stopping Up’.
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